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Friends of Ridge Wood.
22 Dorset Way, Yate, Bristol, BS37 7SN.

Telephone 01454 317701 (e-mail:peter@capnos.freeserve.co.uk)

Notes of the meeting held at 7.30pm on Monday 3rd November 2003

                         at the offices of South Gloucestershire Council,  Bowling Hill.

Present:  Carol Stagg, Roy Murley, Margaret Thompson, Tim Fairhead, Mary 

                Capnos, Peter Capnos, Richard Aston.

Apologies: Caroline Mardle, Jan Murley, Roy Bishop, Pauline Wilson.

Notes of the last formal meeting were agreed.

Richard updated the following points:

The fungus foray will take place on Sunday 9th November from 2.00pm to 4.00pm. The timing will take account of the fact that Remembrance Day services will be held in the morning. Meet up at Jubilee Gardens entry on the footpath. Press releases have been sent out.

Clear-up day was confirmed for Sunday 23rd November. Meet up at the usual point on the path near Jubilee Gardens. 10am to 12 noon. The skip has been ordered.

It was agreed that a list of names of businesses in the Yate and Sodbury areas willing to display posters will be compiled for future events and that this would be brought to the next meeting.

Sally Green has had a further meeting with residents of Melrose Close and has agreed the works required to effect the entrance to the woods from that road. Residents decided that they did not wish for an additional street lamp to be provided as this may encourage the congregation of youths. The design for the improvement of the Quarry Road entrance is also in hand and it is hoped that both areas of improvement will be

able to be completed by the end of the financial year (March 2004).

The formal management agreement for the woods has now been signed and completed. David Weeks of Hanson’s PR division is expected to make contact to arrange a public launch.

Tom Dearnley has been contracted to assess the next phase of woodland works, including the improvement of the area adjacent to the path from the Quarry Road entrance. This will include the removal of some dead elms, the removal of some sycamores and the planting of areas of the embankment with blackthorn bushes. The final spraying of the year of the bamboo took place on October 1st. Some of that already dead is to be cleared to allow flower planting to take place in the Spring.

Discussions with the resident of 1 Jubilee Gardens have now been concluded to effect an improved vehicular entrance facility. This will allow the entry of a shredder to the stacking area for future events. It is expected that this entrance will be in use for only approximately four or five times a year.

The education pack discussed at the last meeting has been put out to tender. Seventy children from Fromebank  School visited the woods in October as part of the plan to

interest more young people in the conservation of the area.

Stonemasons are being sought for the preparation of the rock for the interpretation panels as Bath College is unable to become involved as previously hoped within the required time scale. This to be completed by the end of the financial year.

Work on the permissive footpaths is to commence shortly. The main path in the centre of the woods has already had work to improve the steps started. Prices are also being obtained to remove the redundant concrete fence post and the parkland railings in the southern area removed, and the provision of chain-link fencing along the perimeter of the boundary to Hanson’s office area.

Ideas for the new year discussed included the placement of bat boxes, clearance of the dead bamboo, and wild flower planting. Richard hopes to obtain some assistance from his job-share partner, Chris with the provision of ladders to gain access to the trees.

Dates of future events were confirmed as; 

FUNGUS FORAY: 
9th  November, 2.00 – 4.00; 

CLEAN UP:

24th November, 10.00 – 12.00;

Events for 2004

Wild flower planting: Sunday 1st February

Bat & bird box event: Weekend of 14/15th February (to be firmed up at next meeting) 

The date of the next meeting was agreed for Tuesday 20th January at 7.30pm at Bowling Hill.

The meeting concluded at 8.35.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

RIDGE WOOD MAILING LIST

You are on our new mailing list because you have left your contact details at previous woodland events / meetings. Help us keep our records up to date. If your mailing contact changes, or you would like to be removed from our Ridge Wood mailing list, please contact Richard Aston at South Gloucestershire Council on 01454 863725, or e-mail: richard.aston@southglos.gov.uk
Your personal details will not be used for any other purpose, nor will they be passed to any other organisation outside of the Friends of Ridge Wood (Data Protection Act 1998)
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